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SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

I am very pleased to announce the result of our elections for office bearers of our new school council. 

The election took place at our AGM which was held on Monday night. 

PRESIDENT: Rajkeerat Singh Sethi 

VICE PRESIDENT: Michelle Thompson 

TREASURER: Mel Dobric 

MINUTE SECRETARY: Robert Kelly 

PFA REPRESENTATIVE: Kylie Porch 

CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY: Karin Keylock 

Thank you to all parents who give their time to be on our school council.  Thank you to our retiring  

parent - Brendan Pejkovic for his contribution whilst on school council.  

 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS (PFA) ELECTIONS 

Our PFA held their AGM meeting on Monday morning to elect their new office bearers. 
I am very pleased to announce the result of the elections:  

PRESIDENT: Carolyn Humphreys 

VICE PRESIDENT: Rebekah See 

SECRETARY: Emma McLaren 

VICE SECRETARY: Amber Suryn 

SCHOOL COUNCIL PFA REPRESENTATIVE – Kylie Porch 

Thank you to all parents who volunteer their time to be a member of our PFA.  Our PFA work tirelessly 

to plan fundraising events for our school and fun events for our students.  New parents are always  

welcome to join the PFA at any time.  

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 1 2:30PM FINISH —THURSDAY 28TH MARCH 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 2—MONDAY 15TH APRIL 
 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 1—WEDNESDAY 27TH MARCH 

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 2—MONDAY 15TH APRIL  



 

END OF TERM 1/START OF TERM 2  

Last day of Term 1 – Thursday 28th March, 2:30pm finish. First day of Term 2 – Monday 15th April. 

 

DROPPING LUNCH OFF TO CHILDREN DURING THE DAY 

Parents dropping of lunch to their child/ren are required to come to the office and not to the classroom. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. If my child is late can I drop them outside the school and let them walk to class or into the     

office? 

A. No.  All students need to be brought into the front office by a parent/guardian so we can mark them present 

and check if their class is at a specialist. This is also a safety issue, so parents know their child is at school and in 

class.   

 

 

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 
 

Prep Easter Hat Parade - 2:00pm  Thursday 28th March  

Last Day of School (2:30pm finish)   Thursday 28th March 

First Day of School     Monday 15th April  

Whole School Cross Country   Tuesday 16th April 

 

 

 
 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 
 



 

 

HARMONY DAY – Thursday 21st March  

It was wonderful to see our BLPS students dress up and take part in activities in    

support of Harmony Day. This day is a celebration of cultural diversity and respect. It’s 

about acknowledging and accepting everyone’s 

cultural backgrounds and beliefs. A big thank you 

to the Junior School council for making friendship  

bracelets, with the money raised helping to      

support our sponsor child Amira in Indonesia. The 

5/6 Art Club have also been busy creating a   

beautiful   artwork displayed in the main building 

corridor. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOBILE PHONES - a reminder  

In accordance with the Department’s Mobile Phones Student Use Policy issued by the 

Minister for Education, personal mobile phones must not be used at Berwick Lodge 

Primary School during school hours, including lunchtime and recess, unless an  

exception has been granted. Where a student has been granted an exception, the  

student must use their mobile phone for the purpose for which the exception was 

granted, and in a safe, ethical and responsible manner. A mobile phone is a telephone 

with access to a cellular (telecommunication) system, with or without a physical     

connection to a network. For the purpose of this policy, “mobile phone” refers to 

mobile phones and any device that may connect to or have a similar functionality to a 

mobile phone such as smart watches.” 

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients listed 
(ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

This year, Berwick Lodge Primary School proudly introduces its inaugural STEM  
captains, Ella and Austin. Tasked with the exciting responsibility of spearheading STEM 
initiatives, they are set to elevate the prominence of science, technology, engineering, 

and mathematics within our school community. This dynamic duo embodies excellence 
and exemplifies our school values, serving as exceptional role models for their peers. 

 
 

Ella and Austin's mission is to champion STEM education, fostering enthusiasm and  
engagement among their fellow students.  

 
 

Under the guidance of Mr. Kelly, who shares their enthusiasm for STEM education, Ella 
and Austin are poised to make a lasting impact. Their dedication, leadership, and        
passion for learning promise to cultivate a culture of exploration and discovery at        

Berwick Lodge Primary School. 
 
 

As the first-ever STEM captains, Ella and Austin embark on a journey to shape the      
future of STEM education at our school. With their boundless energy and commitment 

to excellence, they are ready to inspire and empower their peers to embrace the       
exciting world of science, technology, engineering, and mathematics. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 
GALA DAY  

 
On Tuesday, 90 of our Grade 5 & 6 students attended the Summer Interschool 
Sports Gala Day. This is a day where we play local schools in our district in a 
round robin style competition. Our students participated in basketball, softball, 
volleystars, cricket and rounders.  
In what can only be described as trying conditions with the heat and wind playing 
havoc with us, our Lodgers displayed incredible perseverance. We are proud of 
all our teams who showed great sportsmanship and effort throughout the day.  
 
All teams enjoyed a few wins throughout the day, with our mixed softball team 
finishing in second place by the narrowest of margins.  
 
Thank you to our amazing team of 5/6 teachers who have supported this       
competition all term, with training sessions and games and their work on Gala 
Day. It was fantastic to see a number of parents also turn out to support and  
encourage our students on the day.  
 
We look forward to seeing the students take part in the Winter Interschool 
Competitions next term.  
 

 
 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS CHARLOTTE!! 
 

A huge congratulations to Charlotte from 3W who participated in the Little  
Athletics State Championships last weekend. Charlotte ran in the 400m event 
coming first in her heat and 7th overall.  What an amazing effort being the 7th 
fastest runner in the state in the 400m in your age group. Well done Charlotte!  
 

 

 

Thank you,  

Kylee Muccignat and Ali McArthur  

 

 

 



As Term 1 comes to a close (where did it go!) I would like to introduce the Parents 
and Friends Association (PFA) Office Bearers for 2024 as determined at our AGM 
on Monday 18/03/24.  
 

Leading the charge this year is our team of President Carolyn Humphreys, Vice 
President Bek See, Secretary Emma McLaren, and School Council Representative, 
Kylie Porch. As we embark on this journey together, we extend a warm welcome to 
all parents and guardians to join us to achieve great things and foster a thriving 
school environment for our children. 

 

 

         

 

    Carolyn   Bek         Emma      Kylie 

At the heart of our PFA is the belief that every contribution, no matter how big or 
small, plays a vital role in shaping the experiences of our students. While we         
understand that not everyone can attend our monthly meetings held on Mondays  
after assembly, we encourage you to get  involved in any capacity that suits you. 
Whether it's lending a hand at our annual Mother's Day and Father's Day stalls, 
helping with our Fun Run, supporting school activities such as sports days, offering 
classroom assistance or helping to maintain our Community Garden, there are  
countless opportunities to make a difference. 

 
We believe that involvement in the PFA is more than just volunteering—it's about 
building connections, fostering relationships, and demonstrating to our children the 
value we place on their education and the school community as a whole.                
We understand that each of us has different capabilities, capacities, and desires 
when it comes to involvement, but we firmly believe that even the smallest         
contributions can yield great results. 
 

If you would like to be involved we would welcome you to join the PFA, younger  
children are more than welcome to attend our meetings and I even promise tasty 
treats! If you have any questions or would like to join please reach out to us via 
email pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au or say hello if you see us in the school 
grounds.  

 

mailto:pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au


 

 

 



 



 
 

With the end of term fast approaching, please remember to return all Library Books so you can borrow 

something new to read over the holidays. 
 

Make sure you bring a Library Bag to each session so books can be transported to and from school  

safely. 
 

Tournament of the Books: 
 

This week, grade one and two classes have been reading ‘Animalia’ by Graeme Base and ‘Little Miss 

Naughty’ by Roger Hargreaves.  

The winner between these was ‘Little Miss Naughty’.  

Next week the classes will read ‘Thelma the Unicorn’ and Hairy Maclary from  

Donaldson’s Dairy. 

The finals will take place next term with the overall winner being announced in the 

grade assembly, library sessions and in the newsletter. 

 

 

The book club orders, from Issue 2, will be distributed to students this week. We hope you enjoy all of 

these fantastic books. 

 

There will be two more issues available next term. Order dates will be published in the 

newsletter for cut off times and distribution. 

 

Happy Reading, 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor 

 

Thank you to all the families who have returned their medical forms back for this year.  

  

We are still missing a substantial amount of forms so if your child has Asthma,   

Anaphylaxis,  Allergies or requires medication at school, please complete these forms and 

return them back immediately. If you require these forms again, you can find them on 

Compass in the ‘School  

Documents’ tab under ‘Parent Resources’. 

 







 

 

 

 

 

If any of these items 

belong to you, please 

come to the 
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